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Dear Harrison Town Board Members,

The Biltmore Neighborhood Association, which consists of the homeowners on
the Westchester Country Club grounds, would like to hold a Turkey Trot 5K race for the
125 families in the neighborhood on Saturday November 26th, 2022. The race start and
finish would be at the corner of Seville Avenue and Bellevue Avenue. The plan would
be to have racers of all kinds: runners, walkers, walkers with strollers, scooters, and
bikes. Racers would meet for a group start at 9:00am and return to Seville and
Bellevue to end the race with a quick festive snack.

We are asking for approval to close a few roads to through traffic for a
neighborhood event. This would be a similar closure process as used when the St.
Vincent's race was held here just a few years ago.

« The event will be from 9:00am to 10:00am. We are asking that the roads be
blocked off at 8:30 am and remain closed until 10:30 am (this time length can
be negotiated). This will allow time for the residents to safely arrive at the
starting line of the race and to return home after the race.

» The roads that would need to be blocked off are at the intersections of North
Street and Park Drive South, Polly Park Road and Belmont Avenue, and
Purchase Street/Highland Road and Biltmore Avenue.

« We are willing to purchase event insurance for this day if required.

The Biltmore Neighborhood Association has always sought to work hand in hand
with the Town in all matters concerning safety and community. We respectfully seek
your approval for this request and to advise us as to any required next steps at your
earliest convenience. Upon town approval, the BNA will work to secure Westchester
Country Club and Harrison Rye Realty Corporation approval and coordination.

Thanks you,
Chip Stevens, on behalf of The Biltmore Neighborhood Association
Nichole Reiff, Turkey Trot Coordinator



